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Saltcoats District Regional Park Authority 

The Saltcoats District Regional Park Authority was established in 1962. The original founding 

members of the Park Authority were the RM of Saltcoats, the RM of Wallace, the Town of 

Saltcoats and the Town of Bredenbury. The current membership consists of the RM of Saltcoats 

and the Town of Saltcoats. The SDRP Board is made up of 7 members. The members are Dennis 

Hunt (Chair), Stephen Farquharson (Vice Chair), Shirley Pearson (2nd Vice Chair), Jesse Baron 

(Town Rep.), Chad Waloschuk (Town Rep.), Robert Morgan (RM Rep.), Karen Hovind (RM Rep.), 

and Town of Saltcoats CAO Cindy Larson as the treasurer (non-voting). The land is owned by the 

Town of Saltcoats and leased by the Park Authority. The Park Authority operates under its own 

constitution. Both the RM of Saltcoats and the Town of Saltcoats make annual financial 

contributions to the Park Authority. The Park Authority also applies for grants when they become 

available. The SDRP Board is always grateful for any and all donations, whether it be volunteering 

or financial. In 2021, groundskeeping equipment was replaced, the Park welcome sign was 

replaced and grounds clean up and painting were done. Capital plans for the next five years 

include dock repairs and replacement, establishing a better water supply, electrical upgrades for 

Garstone and Oliver campgrounds, upgrades to Oliver washrooms/showers and a major project to 

clean up the Lake and beach area. In 2022, we will again be asking for tenders for the concession 

and for groundskeeping. If you or someone you know is interested, please contact the Town Office 

for more information. The SDRP Board is always looking for new ideas for the Park so please 

share any you might have. The Park is an asset to the community and the SDRP Board is very 

proud of all it has to offer. It is there for everyone’s enjoyment and people are encouraged to plan 

their own activities as well as take part in all activities and amenities it has. The more it is used, the 

better for all. Looking forward to another fun year!  

Council will continue to provide information to residents 

via the Town of Saltcoats Facebook Page, Website, and 

our Monthly Community Newsletter. 

************* 

Residents are encouraged to communicate their 

concerns or questions by: 

letter, phone call  to (306) 744-2212 or attend in person 

to the Town Office. 

Upcoming Council Meetings 

March 16, 2022 @ 6:00 pm 

April 20, 2022 @ 6:00 pm 

May 18, 2022 @ 6:00 pm 

Persons wishing to make a request or presentation to Council must 

fill out and return a Request for a Delegation form to Town of 

Saltcoats Council at least 72 hours prior to the meeting to be 

included on the agenda. Written submissions must be submitted at 

least 72 hours prior to the meeting to be included in the meeting 

package. Thank you. 

 

 

February 6, 2022 marked 70 years since Queen 

Elizabeth II acceded to the throne on the death of 

her father King George VI. The Queen has gone 

on to reign longer than any other British Monarch 

in history. In honour of the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee, the Beautification Committee is asking 

residents to plant purple and gold flowers.  

Kid’s Corner 

Q: What did the monster say after he ate the       
clown? 
A: Gee, that tasted funny! 

Q: What does a nosey pepper do? 
A: Gets jalapeno business! 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 

- Recycle pickup 

3 4 5 

6 
- Saltcoats United 
Church Service @ 
9:30AM 

7 8 9 

- Garbage pickup 

10 11 12 

13 
- Anglican Church 
Service @ 9am 

14 15 16 

-Recycle pickup 
-Council Meeting 
@ 6pm 

17 

-St. Patrick’s Day 

18 19 

20 21 22 23 

-Garbage pickup 

24 25 26 

27 

- Anglican Church 
Service @ 9am 

28 29 30 

-Recycle pickup 

31   

March 2022 
**** To have your event added to the calendar, contact the town office. **** 

Town of Saltcoats     

 117 Allan Avenue  
Box 120  

Saltcoats, SK  S0A 3R0   

 Phone:  (306) 744-2212     

Fax:  (306) 744-2239 

Email: 
saltcoats.town@sasktel.net 

E-transfers:  
saltcoatspayments@sasktel.net   

Hours: Monday to Friday 
8:30am-12pm, 1pm-4:30pm  

Mayor 
Gordon Barnhart 

(306) 491-8820 

Councillors 
Kirby Buchinski 
Lenore Denbrok 
Miles Hutchings 

Braden Issel 
Shirley Pearson 
(306) 716-6564 

Chad Waloschuk 
(306) 621-7517 

 
 Chief Administrative 

Officer 
Cindy Larson 

Administrative Assistant 
Lisa Maddaford 

Caretaker 
Melissa Nabozniak 

Town Foreman 
Dennis Hunt 

Public Works Assistants 
Hans Bosshard 

Paul Bulmer - on leave 

Public Notice 
To allow continued construction at the water treatment plant, the 

Town of Saltcoats has turned over Reservoir #2 to the contractors 

for a retrofit. During this time a limited amount of potable water 

can be produced and stored. The Town asks residents to use water 

sparingly during this time. This condition is expected to continue 

for a couple of months. The town will keep residents advised. Thank 

you. 

Wood Chips 
The Beautification Committee is looking for wood chips. They are needed for 

flower beds and trees around town. If any business or resident would like to 

donate wood chips, please contact Gerri @ (306) 744-2969. 

Masks in Town Office 

Government of Saskatchewan mask 

mandates were lifted on February 

28, 2022. Town Office staff will be 

happy to wear a mask at your 

request. 

Church Services 
Saltcoats United Church and  

St. Augustine’s Anglican Church are 

resuming their services. Dates and times of 

services in Saltcoats can be found in the 

newsletter calendar and on the town 

website events calendar. 

Notice of Preparation of Assessment Roll 

Town of Saltcoats 
Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll for the Town of Saltcoats for the year 
2022 has been prepared and is open for inspection in the office of the assessor from 

8:30am to 12pm and 1pm to 4pm on the following days: 

Monday—Friday, March 4, 2022 to April 4, 2022. 

A bylaw pursuant to section 214 of The Municipalities Act has been passed and the 
assessment notices have been sent as required. 

Any person who wishes to appeal against his or her assessment is required to file his or 
her notice of appeal with: 

The Secretary of the Board of Revisions  
C/O Town of Saltcoats 
Box 120, 117 Alan Ave, 
Saltcoats, SK  S0A 3R0, 

by the 4th day of April, 2022. 

Dated this 4th day of March, 2022. 
      Cindy Larson 

Assessor 


